
MARY HELEN ROUTON PEMBERTON 
Born: December 8, 1909 

Died: August 1, 1970 

Buried: Woodlawn Memorial Park, Nashville, Tennessee 

 

 

(From newspaper article) 

 

NATIVE HENRY COUNTIAN DIES IN NASHVILLE 

 

 

Mrs. George Thomas Pemberton, the former Helen Routon, died Friday night at 6:30 at her home in 

Nashville after a short illness.  She was the 

daughter of the late Joe and Minnie Wimbush Routon; her father was county school superintendent 

here for many years. 

 

 

Funeral services have been set for Sunday at 3:30 p.m. at Woodlawn Funeral Home in Nashville.  Burial 

will be in Woodlawn Cemetery on Thompson Lane. 

 

 

Mrs. Pemberton is survived by her husband and a daughter, Susan, both of the home address; a son, 

Michael, who teaches at the University of Tennessee at Knoxville; a brother, Everett Routon of Henry; 

and uncle, Will Wimbush of Paris; and an aunt, Mrs. Hennie Marshall of Como.  A brother, Earl Routon, 

preceded her in death a number of years ago. 

 

 

 

 

 


